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9th October 2018
Measuring the height and weight of children in Year 6 (term 1) 2018-2019
Every year in England, children in Reception and Year 6 have their height and weight measured as part of the National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP). 

The NCMP provides information to help build an understanding of national and local trends in child weight.  It is important to have a good understanding of how children are growing, so that the best possible advice and support can be provided for them and their families.  
Your child’s class will take part in this year’s measurement programme and will be carried out by the school nursing team. Year 6 children will be measured on Thursday 18th October.
The measurements will be taken in a private area away from other pupils. Children who take part will be asked to remove their shoes and coats and will be weighed in normal indoor clothing. 
Routine information such as your child’s name, sex, address, postcode, ethnicity and date of birth, will also be collected. This information will then be used by the nursery nurses to help them understand and plan interventions for weight-related problems for children in your area. 

The records of children’s heights and weights will be made anonymous before being submitted for analysis at a national level, but may be stored locally on child health records. All information and results will be treated confidentially. No child’s height or weight will be given to school staff or other children. Once your child has had their height and weight checked, the school health team for your child’s school will send you your child’s results through the post. 

If you are happy for your child to be weighed and measured, you do not need to do anything. 
If you do not want your child to take part, please complete the form below and return it to the school administration office by hand. Children will not be made to participate if they do not want to.
Yours faithfully
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Somen Banerjee


Director of Public Health
Health, Adults and Community Directorate
London Borough of Tower Hamlets 

The Town Hall, Mulberry Place 

5 Clove Crescent, London E14 2BG
If you do not want the School Nursing service to collect your child’s height and weight, please fill in and return the attached form to the address on the form. 
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FORM 1: OPT OUT SLIP 





I do not want my child to be weighed and measured for the National Child Measurement Programme.





Child’s name: ________________________Date of Birth: __________





Child’s school: ____________________________________________





Parent’s/carer’s name: ______________________________________





Parents/carer’s signature: ____________________________________





Please return this form to your child’s school administration office by hand by Friday 12th October
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